
 

 June Newsletter 
 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  
 

Where has the sunshine gone!? The summer term is always a really busy, exciting and 

emotional for some! We are really looking forward to all of the wonderful plans that we have 

so here are some key dates for you below: 
 

Key Dates: 

When? What? Details? 

WB 9th June 2025 Phonics Screening Check 
Assessment begins 

In school assessments for all of Y1 
and some of Y2 

WB 9th June 2025 Multiplication Check In school assessment for Y4 

12th June 2025 Nursery Trip Smithills Farm  

WB 16th June 2025 SUPER LEARNING WEEK  

International Celebration  

In school activities – whole school  

18th June 2025 Salford Dance Explosion  Dance performance – 
afternoon/evening 

26th and 27th June 
2025 

Y6 High School Transition 
Days  

All Y6 children at their allocated 
high schools – details will come 
from the high schools  

27th June 2025 Whole school transition day  All children move up to visit their 
new classes  

3rd July 2025  Y4 Trip Water Sports 

8th July 2025 Reception Trip Knowsley Safari Park  

9th July 2025 Y1 Trip Lytham St Anne’s 

11th July 2025 Y2 Trip Bring Ye’ Wellies  

11th July 2025 Own Clothes Day  Summer Fair donations – updates 
closer to the time  

14th July 2025 Patterdale Hall Parent/Carer 
meeting 

After school  

15th July 2025  Summer Fair After school  

18th July 2025 Coram Education Visit  RSE Education  



 

21st July 2025  Y6 Show Parents/Carers welcome – details 
to follow  

22nd July 2025 Y6 Leavers Party After school – details to follow  

23rd July 2025 Y6 Leavers Assembly  Morning – details to follow  

23rd July 2025  School closes for summer Goodbye Y6 🙁  

 

Interactions with Staff  

My staff come to work with the best intentions and to do the very best job that they can for our 

children and school community. They are committed and dedicated professionals, who 

ultimately want your children to thrive. Sometimes they may have to give you messages that 

may be disappointing or upsetting to hear. Sometimes you may want to discuss an incident 

that has occurred with your child or with yourself, which can be difficult. I would like to remind 

you of our expectations when communicating – this should be courteous and respectful at 

all times. There is a zero tolerance approach to abusive behaviour, this applies to in person 

and via messages. Further action will be taken if this cannot be adhered to.  

 

Year 2 

Mrs Kay will be leaving us for maternity leave on Friday 13th June. Good luck Mrs Kay. 

 

Social Media -Parents 

As we approach various assemblies and shows in this final summer term, a polite reminder 

that you cannot share images of anyone else's children other that your own, without 

expressed permission from their parents/carers. 

 

School Attendance Communications 

If your child is unable to attend school, it is essential that you contact the school office via 

(ideally) Seesaw or telephone. I would like to remind you that none contact is likely to result in 

a home visit from school staff. It will also be an ‘unauthorised’ absence – several of which can 

lead to a fine. A reminder that term time holidays are never authorised absences.  

 

PE Kits: 

Please bring in a school uniform PE kit and leave it on your child’s peg until we break up for 

the half term. We continue to have too many children who have not been provided with a PE 

kit. 

 

Pupil Shout Out 

Our tennis stars who have won GOLD at the cluster tennis competition. Roll on the finals!  

 



 

 

 

Staff Shout Out 

Mr Howarth who brings the sunshine every day!  

 

Kindest regards,  

Miss Kearsley. 

 

 

 

 
 
More information here about school attendance: https://www.salford.gov.uk/schools-
and-learning/info-for-parents-students-and-teachers/school-attendance-behaviour-
and-welfare/miss-school-miss-out/  
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